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Dear Chair Randolph and Chair Delgado: 

Despite stringent regulations governing air emissions and innovative strategies to incentivize 

pollution reductions, the South Coast ozone nonattainment area experiences some of the 

highest levels of ground-level ozone pollution in the United States. Notwithstanding the efforts 

of the South Coast Air Quality Management District {AQMD), the California Air Resources Board 

{CARB), and the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) to bring the area into compliance 

with the national ambient air quality standards (NAAQS) for ozone, the area continues to exceed 

the NAAQS. 

In an effort to address this challenge, the South Coast AQMD, CARB, and the EPA formed a 

three-agency workgroup to assess strategies to attain the 1997, 2008, and 2015 ozone NAAQS in 

the South Coast air basin. The goal of the workgroup is to evaluate all significant emissions 

categories, the availability of technologies and practices that support emissions reductions, and 

regulatory and other pathways, both traditional and innovative, to drive the required emissions 

reductions. The three-agency workgroup selected four sectors for the initial evaluation: 

aviation, non-road engines, locomotives and railyards, and ocean-going vessels (OGVs). Because 

the federal government retains substantial authority to develop emissions standards for these 

sectors, we recognize that the EPA will play an important role in this partnership. Experts from 

the three agencies are participating in the sector workgroups to assess emissions reduction 

opportunities and to define the significant roles for each of our agencies in the path to 

improved air quality. The sector workgroups have recommended a number of actions for South 

Coast AQMD, CARB, and the EPA to undertake. As a result of this process, EPA is committing to 

the following: 

ATTACHMENT C 






